
 

 
Dear Dr. Fredal and CCI Sciences Subcommittee,  

 

Please see our responses in bold italics to the requests from the committee. This cover letter is included with the youth 

development minor proposal (submitted by Andy Zircher in PDF format) and the electronic semester conversion proposal 

(submitted through FAES and Jill Pfister). These materials will be sent about the same time to CCI for review. Thank you.  

 

 

 

To: Andy Zircher, EHE Curriculum Coordinator and Jill Pfister, FAES Assistant Dean 

From: James Fredal, Chair, CCI Social, Behavioral, Biological, Mathematical and Physical Sciences Subcommittee 

Re:Youth Development Minor Proposal (Quarter version) and Semester Conversion  Proposal 

 

Date: May 12, 2011 

 

 

Drs. Zircher and Pfister: 

 

The Sciences subcommittee of the Committee on Curriculum and Instruction met on May 9
th

, 2011 to review the proposed 

minor in Youth Development (quarter version) and the Semester Conversion proposal for the same.  We are returning the 

proposals with a few questions and requests for revision. I will convey comments about the Minor proposal (Quarter version) 

first, and then comment on the Semester Conversion proposal.   

 

Quarter Minor Proposal: 

In addition to a few minor changes (below), our primary concern had to do with advising.  We understand the problems with a 

single advising unit, and the concern to make advising “student centered.”  However, the current structure assumes that 

advising staff for all four colleges will remain informed about the minor and its requirements and options (requirements and 

options that may change in the future).   While in most cases advising should be unproblematic, it is typical and preferred that 

all program proposals articulate a centralized advising structure that names a single unit responsible for maintaining up-to-date 

information about the minor, approved courses and substitutions, transfer equivalents, and the like, and that will be authorized 

to sign off on minor forms.  Naming individual faculty members (who may leave or cease involvement with the minor) or a 

broad range of possible units (like the student's college home) could be problematic since advisors in those units will not likely 

become or remain informed about minor requirements, transfer credit equivalents, new courses added to the minor (or old 

courses dropped), or other changes.  Thus, our primary request is that one advising unit be determined (if appropriate, with a 

letter indicating that that unit is willing to support the minor with their advising faculty or staff).  In this, we echo concerns 

expressed in the letter (or rather, the email) from Alisa Paulsen dated 3-23-2010 included in the proposal.  Since the minor will 

have home in Human and Community Resource Development (Agricultural Communication, Education and Leadership - 

ACEL) of FAES, this department or college might be a likely candidate to become the primary advising location for the minor. 

 

Department of Human and Community Resource Development in FAES will serve as the Advising Contact and is indicated 

as such on the AS advising sheets (p. 13 & 14), however it important to note the minor is a joint college effort lead by the 

four colleges listed on the advising sheet.  A letter from HCRD is included as an attachment with the semester conversion 

proposal indicating its willingness to serve in this role.  
 

 

A few other things came up: 

First, the learning goals on page 7 of the quarter proposal are different from those on the semester PACER form. They will 

need to be identical. The subcommittee also felt that the goals listed on p. 7 should be rephrased to state what students will do 

or be able to do upon completion of the minor. The current goals seem more like broad topics than learning goals.  For 

example, many minors include goals having to do with various aspects of field or course content, with critical thinking or 

problem solving skills associated with that content, with ethical or social implications of that content in a career, with 

communication skills, etc. 

 

Learning goal of minor is the same in proposal (p. 7) and semester PACER form.   
 

 

 



 

 
Also, the quarter and semester advising sheets refer to “Colleges of Arts and Sciences” (plural). This should instead read 

“College of Arts and Sciences” (singular). 

Corrected throughout document. 

 

Finally the list of semester courses and semester advising sheet need updated semester numbers. (Many contain x-quarter 

numbers.)  Alternatively, since this is a proposal for a new minor under quarters, the semester information could be removed 

(since that information will appear in the conversion proposal).  

Semester sheets have been revised to include updated semester course numbers (p. 10 & 14) and with PACER form.    

 

We also had a few comments about the semester conversion proposal itself. 

This document will need a semester list of required or elective courses in the minor (rather than a list of all the courses in 

Human and Community Resource Development). 

Corrected to list courses in minor only.  

 

The proposal will also need updated quarter and semester advising sheets and should include a transition plan specific to the 

minor.  Even if the transition is unproblematic, the method for converting coursework from quarters to semesters for students 

midway through the program should be explained.  

Updated quarter/semester advising sheets and a transition plan (see p. 8 of proposal) is included with the semester PACER 

electronic submission.   

 
 

We anticipate that, with these revisions, the proposal and its conversion to semesters will move forward without problems.  

 

Thanks very much. 

Jim Fredal 

 

 

cc: Bernadette Vankeerbergen 
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